Okaw Valley Community Unit School District #302

Kent Stauder, Superintendent E-mail kstauder@okawvalley.org www.okawvalley.org 709 South St John Street P.O. Box 97, Bethany, IL 61914 Phone 217-665-3232 Fax 217-665-3601

October 21, 2020

Dear Okaw Valley CUSD #302 Students, Staff, and Families,

Two students who were last in attendance at Okaw Valley High School on October 19th have received a positive COVID – 19 test result. Information needed to determine which students and staff should be quarantine due to possible exposure was supplied to the Shelby County Health Department. Every student and staff member who needs to quarantine has been contacted by the Shelby County Health Department.

Following our conversation with the Shelby County Health Department it was determined that the district is able to continue classes as planned. We continue to emphasize the importance of wearing face coverings, washing hands, using hand sanitizer, and maintaining social distancing. It is also advised that if a student or staff member is not feeling well or exhibiting any COVID - 19 symptoms that they stay home and contact their health care provider to determine if testing is needed.

We are committed to providing your child and our staff with a safe and healthy environment. We appreciate your understanding and ongoing support.

For any further assistance please contact any of the following administrators:

OVES - Heidi Vander Burgh, vanderburghh@okawvalley.org

OVMS - Ross Forlines, forlinesr@okawvalley.org

OVHS - Matt Shoaff, shoaffm@okawvalley.org

Superintendent - Kent Stauder, kstauder@okawvalley.org

Thank you,

Kent Stauder